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December 1, 2021 Construction Update
The City of Fort Myers is planning for and installing a series of new raw water
source wells to supplement the existing City wellfield. In September 2021, the
City began construction on wells P-21 and P-22 as shown below.

Current Construction activities include:

P-22 
The well drilling continues.
Motorists may experience intermittent lane closures and momentary
traffic delays in the northbound lane of Veronica S. Shoemaker
Boulevard just south of the North Colonial Linear Trail while crews move
materials and equipment for the construction activities.

P-21
The well drilling contractor is onsite and is expected to start
drilling.
North Colonial Linear Trail is closed between Veronica S.
Shoemaker Boulevard and Hodges University due to the well
construction. This closure will remain in place until further notice.

Transmission Main Pipe Installation
Crews are currently fusing and staging transmission main pipe along the
North Colonial Linear Trail between Veronica S. Shoemaker Boulevard
and Province Park Boulevard.
Crews are expected to begin their first underground pipe installation
running north and south behind Green's Edge at Province Park.

For project information contact the City’s public information consultant, Cella
Molnar & Associates, Inc. at 239-337-1071, visit the “Contact Us” page on the
project website to sign up for email updates and construction information at
www.FortMyersUtilities.com, or email info@FortMyersUtilities.com.
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